
             

 
 

 
              

 

   
 

 
 

   

   
 

 
  

 

Summary: Unsubstantiated Allegations of Misuse of 
Position by a Bureau of Indian Education Employee 

Report Date: May 5, 2021 Report Number: 20-0588 

The OIG investigated allegations that a Bureau of Indian Education employee improperly used 
school funds to update classrooms. We also investigated allegations that the employee personally 
benefitted from the renovation projects by improperly influencing the award of a Federal 
contract to their spouse to perform the interior design work for the projects. 

We did not substantiate the allegations that the employee used their position in an improper 
manner or that the employee or the employee’s spouse personally benefitted from any of the 
classroom renovation work that was completed. We confirmed that the school did not award any 
Federal contracts for the renovation projects. We also found no evidence the renovation projects 
violated school policies or Federal regulations. 

This is a summary of an investigative report we issued to the Bureau of Indian Education 
Director. 
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